
Item 21 (iii)  
 

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL 

HELD ON 20 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
 
ROSP.15/14 CAPITAL BUDGET OVERVIEW AND MONITORING REPORT – 

APRIL TO DECEMBER 2013 

 
The Director of Resources submitted report RD.82/13, which had been considered by 
the Executive at their meeting on 10 February 2014, and provided an overview of the 
budgetary position of the City Council's capital programme for the period April to 
December 2013.  He outlined for Members the overall budget position of the various 
Directorates and the financing of the 2013/14 Capital Programme, details of which were 
set out in the report. 
 
The Director stated that a review of the 2013/14 capital programme had been 
undertaken to identify accurate project profiles.  To date, £785,000 had been identified 
as needing profiled into future years.  £710,000 of those had been put forward to 
Council for approval as part of the 2014/15 budget process and the Executive was 
asked to recommend to Council a further £75,000 to be carried forward in relation to 
Public Realm Improvement Works. 
 
He further commented upon performance against the 2013/14 programme, informing 
Members that the Senior Management Team would provide a strategic overview and 
monitor the effectiveness of the overall programme of work in delivering the Council's 
priorities and objectives.  Technical project support and quality assurance of business 
cases and associated project management activities would be managed by a Corporate 
Programme Board chaired by the Chief Executive.  Decisions to proceed or otherwise 
with proposed projects would be made in the usual way in accordance with the 
Council's decision making framework.   
 
In summary, the Director stated that a review of all capital expenditure incurred was 
ongoing to ensure that the expenditure had been correctly allocated between revenue 
and capital schemes.  That work would facilitate the year end classification of assets.   
 
RESOLVED:  1) That Report RD.82/13 – Capital Budget Overview and Monitoring 
Report: April to December 2013 – be noted.  
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